
 

INTERNATIONAL INNOVATION CORPS EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Overview 

Governments around the world seek high-impact, scalable solutions to address large development 
challenges, while teams of in-country and U.S. graduates are motivated and well-equipped to contribute to 
building these solutions. The International Innovation Corps (IIC), a fellowship program at the University of 
Chicago Harris School of Public Policy in partnership with the Research and Innovation Fellowships at 
USAID’s Global Development Lab, seizes on this demand by governments and graduates alike. The IIC 
sends teams of top-performing graduates from host-country universities and the University of Chicago to 
implement innovative solutions to important development projects.  

The IIC launched in June 2014 in India, the world’s largest democracy. In 2014-2015, the IIC has 3 
projects: 

• In partnership with the Delhi-Mumbai Industrial Corridor Development Corporation (DMICDC), an 
IIC team is contributing to the design of a model charter city outside Delhi. 

• An IIC team is expanding the use of the use of solar technologies to promote sustainable 
electrification across India in partnership with Central Electronics Limited (CEL). 

• In partnership with the National Skill Development Corporation (NSDC), an IIC team aims to 
establish vocational training and jobs creation programs in the textiles sector. 

In 2015-2016 and 2016-2017, the IIC plans to expand to 6 projects and then 10 projects, respectively. The 
IIC plans to solidify long-terms projects in India and expand to working in other countries. The IIC will 
continue to seek new projects in the key areas of urban development, energy & the environment, health, 
innovation, and education. 

Program Model 

The IIC places teams of four to five outstanding and committed fellows to work with a partner public-sector 
organization for a 13-month period. The IIC partners with high-level officials at ministries, government-
owned corporations, or states, or with government partners such as NGOs, private foundations and 
development agencies. IIC teams work directly with partner leadership to identify and pilot scalable 
solutions or to scale successful solutions to specific problems. 

IIC teams are comprised of graduates from a variety of disciplines, who are rigorously selected on the 
basis of attributes including academic excellence, collaboration, creativity, critical thinking, in-demand 
skills, and a commitment to global engagement. Team complete a 5-week training program in skills 
required to translate their academic and professional knowledge into ‘on-the-ground’ contributions. They 
receive support throughout the project from an advisory group of mentors experienced in global best 
practices and rapid innovation and a local engagement manager, who provides in-field training and 
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professional support. Product driven goals are established for each project, and on-going evaluations 
scrutinize short-term and long-term impacts. 

The IIC is initially open to University of Chicago students in any degree program and select Indian 
universities. In future years, as projects expand to other countries, applicants will be accepted from 
leading universities around the world.  

The IIC is uniquely designed to implement solutions to the government’s priorities by directly embedding 
teams of young, talented minds within the government. The IIC’s team-based project strategy greatly 
increases the chances that the individual projects will succeed and that new skills and mentalities will be 
embedded in and retained by the partner government organizations. Working towards truly impactful, 
measureable, and time-bound outcomes, the IIC fellows gain valuable exposure to a country other than 
their own, learn how to face difficult challenges, and produce concrete results that better a nation. 

Partners & Public Engagement 

In each country that the IIC works, it develops cornerstone partnerships with prominent government 
institutions, large private foundations, corporations, development agencies, and NGOs to provide 
resources to fellows and host ongoing engagement with the general public. In India, one of the IIC’s key 
partners is Tata Trusts, which acts as a sponsor and knowledge partner. In its inaugural year, the IIC has 
also partnered with the Research & Innovation Fellowships program at USAID’s Global Development Lab, 
which gives fellows access to a global network of researchers and practitioners in development.  

The IIC hosts a quarterly Leadership Speaker Series at the University of Chicago Center in Delhi to bring 
together leaders in government and business to discuss innovation at the intersection of the public and 
private sectors. At the first event of the series, US Charge d’Affaires to India Kathleen Stephens delivered 
remarks on the growing relationship between India and the US. At the second event, Government of India 
officials Amitabh Kant, Secretary of the Department of Industrial Policy & Promotion and Adil Zainulbhai, 
Chairman of the Quality Council of India (QCI) participated in a panel to discuss the Make in India 
initiative, moderated by Luis Miranda, MBA’89, Senior Advisor at Morgan Stanley Infrastructure 

For more information and updates on IIC, please visit our website iic.uchicago.edu or find us on Facebook 
or Twitter. 
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